

REPORT TO COUNCIL 6 MARCH  2007

Richard Lewis has circulated to all Members the new structure of the Sport and Recreation Department, this will provide a structure to advance the work of the  S.P.A.A. and give cover for the responsibilities of staff who have left the authority.

Preparatory work has commenced on the new all-weather Tennis Courts in Bitts Park, it is hoped to have the courts ready for use in time for the summer holidays.

Play Strategy

In view of the recent transfer of the Play Development Officer, a consultant has been recruited to help maintain the impetus to meet the timescale required to produce the Play Strategy and prepare our bid to access the £210,000 allocated to us from the Big Lottery Fund.

Easter Playschemes

The face2face mobile unit will deliver a series of play sessions in rural and urban areas during the Easter holiday period.

Benefits Advice Service

Now that the Benefits Advice Service is again fully operational, with the new electronic case management system installed, there will be a 're-launch' event with a display and exhibition in the City Centre on Friday March 9th.

Grant Aid

As part of our on-going support to provide practical assistance to groups applying for funding, the Community Engagement Team have prepared funding packs which contain up to date information regarding regional, national and local grant giving organisations as well as socio economic data, useful website addresses and step by step guide to preparing a proposal or business plan.

The first batch of these files has been given to all Community Centres, but the packs will be available to any community group seeking to apply for funding.

Tullie House

Over the February half-term Tullie House arranged a wide range of activities, including a puppet show The AM-A-ZING THING, challenges for young inventors, sessions designing Egyptian jewellery, story telling with a number of free drop-ins.

The Present from Hadrian's Wall exhibition celebrates the first showing in Carlisle of the Staffordshire Pan.

On 10th.March Tullie House are holding a conference based on the Staffordshire Pan.

St.Michael of Good Children', a watercolour from the Tullie House Pre-Raphaelite collection has been toured in a major international exhibition to Birmingham Museum and Art Gallery and Munich Art Gallery. The exhibition 'Love Revealed’, Simon Soloman and the Pre-Raphaelites attracted 10,267 visitors in Birmingham and 16,579  in Munich.

Councillor Ray Knapton.
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